
 
Dear families of Levi Leonard, 

The students are filled with construction paper, glue and sparkles as they have been busily creating projects to decorate our halls as 

you will be able to see in the pictures. Don’t worry, lots of learning is involved as well as fun.  

Our first snowfall couldn’t have come at a better time. Having that Monday off allowed for lots of kids to be outside playing and 

creating. Our playground is full of partially created snowmen and walls of forts. It makes me smile to look out there and see the kids 

playing together and giggling with rosy cheeks. The cold weather certainly came in quickly once it decided to get here. Students will 

be going outside for recess unless the wind chill is below 0. Please be sure students bring coats, mittens, scarves and hats so they are 

comfortable during recess. A second set of mittens or gloves may be helpful as sometimes the first set is soaked and there isn’t 

enough time to dry by the next recess. It would be beneficial to label items with student names as we have lost of items that are 

found but not claimed. Our unclaimed items are in the front entrance and is filled with hooded sweatshirts, coats, mittens, and 

lunchboxes (which we hope are empty). 

If your kids are growing as quickly as mine, you may find your kids needing another set of snow pants or a different coat already. As 

you are going through those items that have been outgrown please consider donating them to the elementary school. We are in 

need of snow pants and boots especially. There are times that students have snow pants but then by last recess those pants are too 

soaked to put on and they need to borrow a pair. We definitely have more demand than we have supply. 

The first grade team has declared Wednesday as “STEAM DAY”. Science, Technology, Engineering, Arts and Mathematics, STEAM has 

been a fun addition to the first grade curriculum. Each week the kids are given a challenge and a predetermined amount of time to 

complete the challenge. Below are a couple of recent challenges.  “Wow, I usually only have to think this hard on a Wednesday” was 

overhead coming from the mouth of a first grader when they were doing a STEAM challenge on a Friday instead of on a Wednesday. 

The first grade team has a wish list to help support their challenges. The wish list is as follows: 

*Yarn, glitter, googly eyes, craft sticks, paper plates, napkins, plastic spoons and forks, red and green sheets of foam (non sticky), 

pipe cleaners, straws, aluminum foil, small brown paper bags, coffee filters, clothes pins, small Dixie cups and toothpicks 

As always, thank you for sharing your child with us each day. We are so appreciative of their kindness, energy and enthusiasm. If you 

are ever having a bad day feel free to come volunteer reading with some great kids as it is an amazing pick me up! Our kids are 

awesome!  

If you have any questions or concerns please don’t hesitate to contact me at 882-3104 or dobbsj@evansville.k12.wi.us .  

With many thanks, 

Mrs. Joanie Dobbs 
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January 3 – Staff and Students Return  

January 6 – Popcorn Day 

January 11 – PBIS Assembly 
 (wear your Little Blue) 

January 16 – No School 
 (Professional Development Day) 

January 20 – End of Second Quarter 

February 10 – Second Grade Fieldtrip 

February 13 – No School 
 (Professional Development Day) 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Calendar of Events Reminder 

Food Services checks need to be written 

separately from other school fees such as 

fieldtrip or snack money.   Please make sure 

to include your child’s first and last name on 

all money sent in. 

Thank you. 

 

 

Winter Break 

Friday, December 23 through 

Monday, January 2, 2017 

 



News from the Gym 

January 2017 

Nov./Dec. Notes 

The students have 

been very busy in the 

gym these past couple 

of months.  We 

worked hard during 

units of fitness skills, 

basketball skills, and 

cooperative games.  

 

Did You 

Know??... 

A 2002 study by the 

California Department of 

Education showed a 

direct relationship 

between the physical 

fitness of California’s 

students and their 

academic 

achievement.  When 

viewing the reading, 

math and fitness scores 

of students in grades 

five, seven and nine, the 

study concluded that 

higher academic 

achievement was 

associated with higher 

fitness levels at each of 

the grades examined. 

 

 

Sneakers… 

 

Thank you for 

reminding your 
child to bring their 

sneakers to 

school.   The 
sneakers are 

required for your 

child to participate 
in class and should 

be designed for 

athletic 
use.  Proper 

footwear helps 

enhance your 
child’s overall 

physical 

development while 
also serving to 
provide for safe 

participation, and 
lasting gym floors.   

 

 

What’s Coming Up?? 

In January, Mr Schwenn’s classes will be 

spending a couple of weeks on volley 

sport and striking skills and also tumbling 

skills, and Mrs. Kundert’s classes will be 

tumbling and working on cooperative 

games.

 

February is “American Heart Month.”  The 

American Heart Association led the initial 

efforts to develop an American heart 

month.  We will be participating in “Jump 

Rope for Heart” again this year.  Stay 

tuned for upcoming information about 

how you and your student can participate 

in our annual event.

 

As always, if you would like to speak to 

Mr. Schwenn or Mrs. Kundert our phone 

number is 882-3123. 

 

 



Levi Leonard 

Is Now A 

 Fuel Up To Play 60 School 

 

 
Levi Leonard Elementary School has been chosen to receive $400 to kickoff our Fuel 

Up to Play 60 initiatives. We received a $400 mini-camp to help us jump-start healthy 

nutrition and physical activity improvements. Many Wisconsin schools have received 

mini-camp funds to help them increase awareness of and access to nutrient-rich foods 

and physical activity opportunities for students. Funding for these mini-camp grants are 

provided by the Wisconsin Milk Marketing Board through Wisconsinôs dairy farmers. 

  

Funds for Fuel Up to Play 60 provide support for a variety of activities and tools, such 

as foodservice materials and taste-testing supplies, nutrition and physical education 

equipment. More than 70,000 schools across the United States are participating in 

Fuel Up to Play 60. Fuel Up to Play 60 is designed to engage and empower youth to 

take action for their own health by implementing long-term, positive changes for 

themselves and their schools.  

 

Schools, parents, and students can learn more about Fuel Up to Play 60 at 

www.FuelUptoPlay60.com  

 

You may apply for open enrollment from February 6-April 28, 2017 

http://www.fueluptoplay60.com/


 

What is Public School 

Open Enrollment?  

Wisconsin’s inter-district public 

school open enrollment program 

allows parents to apply for their 

children to attend school districts 

other than the one in which they 

live. Applications may be 

submitted to up to three 

nonresident school districts.   

Who may participate in 

open enrollment?  

Pupils in 5-year-old kindergarten 

to grade 12 may apply to 

participate in open enrollment.   

Open enrollment for 

prekindergarten, 4-year-old 

kindergarten and early childhood 

education is limited.  Parents 

should call their resident school 

districts to find out if their 

preschool-aged children qualify for 

open enrollment.    

How and when may 

parents apply?   

The open enrollment application 

period for the 2017-18 school year 

is from February 6-April 28, 2017.  

The application period closes 

at 4:00 p.m. on April 28, 2017.  
Late applications will not be 

accepted for any reason.    

Parents may apply online at 

http://dpi.wi.gov/oe.    

Can I apply to a virtual 

charter school under open 

enrollment?    

A pupil may only open enroll to an 

online/virtual school if:   

(1) the school has been created as 

a virtual charter school that meets 

the requirements of the charter 

school law [Wis. Stats. 118.40 (8)] 

or (2) the pupil is required to 

physically attend school in the 

nonresident school district every 

day that school is in session.  

Other important things to know 

about applying to virtual charter 

schools:  

Å A virtual charter school is not 

homeschooling.  Pupils 

attending virtual charter 

schools are public school 

pupils.   

Å You must know the 

nonresident school district in 

which the virtual charter 

school is located.  If you have 

any questions about this, call 

the virtual charter school.   

Å You must know your resident 

school district in order to 

apply.   

Å A list of 2016-17 virtual 

charter schools may be found 

at this webpage.     

Can an application be 

rejected?    

Yes.   Nonresident school districts 

may deny an application if regular 

or special education space is not 

available for the pupil; special 

education or related services 

are not available; or if the pupil 

has been referred for a special 

education evaluation but has 

not yet been evaluated.  

Nonresident school districts may 

also deny an application if the 

pupil has been expelled during 

the current or preceding two years 

for certain violent conduct or if 

the pupil was habitually truant 

from the nonresident school 

district during any semester in the 

current or previous school year.    

If there are more applications than 

spaces, pupils must be selected  

randomly, after giving preference 

to pupils already attending school 

in the nonresident school district 

and siblings of currently-attending 

pupils.    

Some school districts establish 

waiting lists to fill unused spaces, 

but others do not.    

Can a resident district 

prevent a pupil from 

leaving?    

Yes, in limited circumstances. A 

resident district can deny a pupil’s 

application for an invalid 

application (early or late 

application or missing 

information), ineligibility due to 

age (too young or too old), or if 

the resident district does not offer 

the same type of prekindergarten, 

four-year-old kindergarten, or 

early childhood program as the 

nonresident district or the pupil is 

not eligible for the program in the 

resident district.  These are also 

reasons that a nonresident district 

can deny an application.  

Can parents appeal if an 

application is denied?    

Parents whose applications are 

denied may appeal to the  

DPI within 30 days of the denial.  

State law requires the DPI to 

uphold the school district’s 

decision unless DPI finds that the 

decision was arbitrary or 

unreasonable.  The DPI’s decision 

may be appealed to circuit court.    

Must pupils reapply every 

year?    

Once a pupil is accepted into a 

nonresident school district, the 

pupil may continue to attend that 

district without reapplication 

except that:   

http://dpi.wi.gov/oe
http://dpi.wi.gov/oe
http://dpi.wi.gov/sites/default/files/imce/sms/Charter-Schools/2016-17%20List%20of%20Virtual%20Schools.pdf
http://dpi.wi.gov/sites/default/files/imce/sms/Charter-Schools/2016-17%20List%20of%20Virtual%20Schools.pdf
http://dpi.wi.gov/sites/default/files/imce/sms/Charter-Schools/2016-17%20List%20of%20Virtual%20Schools.pdf


Who is responsible for 

transportation?  
Parents are responsible for 
transporting their children to 
and from school.   

If transportation is required in the 

individualized education program 

(IEP) for a child with a disability, it 

must be provided by the 

nonresident district.   

School districts may provide 

transportation to open enrollment 

pupils if they wish.  Usually, if 

transportation is provided, parents 

must transport the pupil to a 

location in the nonresident 

district.    

Low-income parents may apply to 

the DPI for partial reimbursement 

of their transportation costs.   

Can a parent select a 

specific school in the 

pupilôs nonresident school 

district?  

Yes. A parent may request a 

specific school or program in the 

nonresident district.  However, 

assignment to the requested 

school or program is not 

guaranteed and your pupil may 

be assigned to a different school 

other than the one requested.  It is 

up to each nonresident district to 

determine a pupil’s school 

assignment.  

Can an open enrolled pupil 

participate in sports and 

other extra-curricular 

activities in the 

nonresident school 

district?  

Å A pupil may be returned to 

the resident school district if 

the special education required 

in a new or revised IEP is not 

available in the nonresident 

district or there is no space.  

Å A pupil who has become 

habitually truant in the 

nonresident district may be 

returned to the resident 

district.  

Å Is there a cost to 

parents for open 

enrollment?  
Å There is no tuition cost to 

parents for participation in 

open enrollment.  Parents of 

open enrolled pupils may be 

charged the same fees as 

resident pupils.  

Å Open enrolled pupils have 

the same rights and 

responsibilities as resident 

pupils.    

Å Inter-scholastic athletics 

are governed by the Wisconsin 

Interscholastic Athletic 

Association (WIAA), which 

has rules concerning transfer 

pupils.  Parents should check 

with the school district’s 

athletic director about 

eligibility.    

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



   

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

KEVA PLANKS have arrived at the library!  These engaging building blocks help lengthen 

attention spans, create deeper concentration, focus creativity and teamwork while 

children learn.  There is no sorting (all planks are the same size and weight), no 

connectors (gravity holds them together) – just stacking!   

Each month students are challenged to build new models.  Come checkout our new 

Maker Space in the LEVI Library!   



Nature Center Update 

 

    Did you know that the Evansville School District has a room designated as a Nature Center to provide hands-on and up 

close exploratory natural science experiences for Evansville’s youth? There is such a room located in Theodore Robinson 

Intermediate School adjacent to the District Administration Office, and thanks to many generous donors, it is filled with 

rock, shell and animal bone collections; taxidermied animals, birds, and fish; insects; nests and hives; microscopes; 

binoculars; aquariums; terrariums; tree and other plant and seed ID samples; archery equipment; gardening tools as well 

as tools for weather observations and energy experiments… and more! The room also has posters, books, displays and 

resource materials that interest children and enhance classroom units of study.   

 

     The Nature Center opened in the fall of 2015 as an indoor facility to complement the outdoor arbor and prairie school 

lab areas that were begun in 2007 on the Grove Campus. The purpose of the Nature Center is to provide positive nature-

related learning experiences for all who visit and/or use the many materials housed there. The Nature Center is 

maintained by, retired Evansville teachers, Cindy and Butch Beedle and Nancy Kress, and Phil Kress, a Master Naturalist 

with the University of WI Extension. 

 

A 2016 log of programs provided in the Nature Center or incorporating its resources notes: 

¶ Sixteen classrooms from Levi Leonard attended a three-day winter event of hands-on centers known as “The 
Indoor Field Trip to a Nature Center.” 

¶ Two after school groups from St. John’s Lutheran Church visited the Nature Center. 

¶ Five Second Grade classrooms investigated exploratory stations at the NC in May; and 

¶ Six classes of 4K students visited the Nature Center in May and again in November. 

¶ Mr. Benson’s High School AP Environment class participated in plant ID and habitat discussions using the school 
forest trail. 

¶ First grade students attended “Camp Learn-A-Lot” at Lake Leota Park, June 1. 

¶ “Sixth Grade Outdoor Day” was Friday, June 3 at Lake Leota and Monday, June 6 at Gibbs Lake and Lake Leota. 

¶ Fifth Grade Outdoor Day on the Theodore Robinson Intermediate school grounds was in November. 

¶ Several collaboration events with Eager Free Public Library’s STEAMpunk program, afterschool Book Buddies 
and plans to reprise the 2015 Moon Walk evening. 

¶ Scout groups have visited the NC for exploration activities, prairie seed-ball construction and dispersal, Eagle 
Scout project work and school forest maintenance.  

¶ Numerous resource materials were checked out for use by speech and language clinicians; kindergarten, 4th 
grade, art and high school staff; and also for use at “Night of the Young Child” and Energy Fair events 

 

     Plans for 2017 include organizing additional opportunities for students and adults to visit the Nature Center and 

participate in an outdoor day or nature event Recently, the Evansville Fund awarded the Nature Center a grant to 

purchase a projection microscope that will ensure that groups of students will be able to closely inspect a fish scale, a 

bird feather or other microscopic discoveries. Volunteers are continually working to improve and expand the collections 

in the center, and donations of science and nature study materials are appreciated.  Those wishing to volunteer to help 

or donate materials should email: kressn@evansville.k12.wi.us 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     
 

 

 
 

Vision & Hearing Screenings 

We will be doing our annual vision and 
hearing screenings in January for students in 
Grades 1, 3, & 5 who were unable to attend 
the Back-to-School Days in August.  Also, if 
you have concerns about your child’s hearing 
or vision, please contact me and I’d be happy 
to test their vision or hearing.  
Abbey Tway, RN 
882-3161 
twaya@evansville.k12.wi.us 



 

 

Mrs. Oakeson’s Second Grade Class – If I were a gift… 

If I were a gift, I would be a book that is non-fiction. 

My reader would never put me down. My reader 

would read and read and READ me. I would teach 

her as much as I can. I want to teach her some 

things but not all things because life would never 

be fun if you knew everything. 

Written by: Isla 

If I were a gift. I would be a snowman. I would be at 

the North Pole. I would be Santa’s snowman. A dog 

would lick me. Santa would pat me on my back. 

Written by: Layla 

 

If I were a gift, I would be an eagle. Why? I will tell 

you why. I want to fly and I will eat worms and fish. 

I will teach my children how to fly. My family will 

take care of me. They will feed me. 

Written by: Treydon 

 

If I were a gift, I would be a lucky kitten. My friend 

would cuddle with me. She would love me. I would 

weigh one pound and I would be one-year-old. My 

birthday would be in summer. I would have fun 

with my friends by eating raspberries. 

Written by: Amara 

 

If I were a gift, I would be a boat. I would be at a 

boat sale. If someone would buy me, my sound 

would be vroom, vroom. I would be in the water. In 

the water, I would go fishing then I would go on the 

boat trailer. I would ho home and cover up so my 

metal won’t rust. 

Written by: 

Justin 

 

If I were a gift, I would be a hat because I would 

make sure that whoever was wearing me would 

not get sun in their face. The person would think I 

was pretty because I would have flowers and 

hearts on me. 

Written by: Adrianna 

If I were a gift, I would be a pair of dance shoes. I 

would be pink with bows. My owner would wear 

me and go on their tippy toes. You’re probably 

asking why I would be these silly things, it’s 

because it would be the time of my life. 

Written by: Grace 

 

If I were a gift, I would be a question mark. I would 

ask lots of questions and be amazed by the 

answers. My owner would be Tyler, my friend. 

Tyler is my VERY best friend and he is funny. 

Written by: Peter 

 

If I were a gift, I would be a stuffed animal tiger. I 

would snuggle with my owner. I would sleep right 

next to him or her. I would have a little noise 

maker inside of me that makes a growling noise. 

Written by: Kolten 

 

If I were a gift, I would be a Fitbit. I want a person 

to wear me on their hand. That person would know 

how many steps she should take. That person 

would know how good she slept. That person 

would know how many steps she would take to the 

park. 

Written by: Phoenix 

 



If I were a gift, I would be a drone. Then I could fly 

to Mexico to see skull pictures because they look 

good! They make skull pictures to celebrate The 

Day of the Dead. 

Written by: Sevrus 

 

If I were a gift, I would be a Toy Zoomer Kitty 

because I love kitties and since it has the word 

zoomer in it. I want to go fast and I like to be cute 

and I want blue eyes. I would be a black and white 

cat. I hope the kids like me. 

Written by: Madison 

 

 

If I were a gift, I would be a puppy. When they 

open me I will jump up. I kiss them so so much 

because I love them! My family will say, “A 

PUPPY!” 

Written by: Sarah 

 

If I were a gift, I would be a German Shepherd 

puppy because I have a good sense of smell. I can 

see very far away. So when I look at a tree I can see 

a squirrel in it. Then I would chase it. The person I 

would like to own me is Mrs. Oakeson. I would lick 

her face. 

Written by: Lilly 

 

If I were a gift, I would be happiness. I could make 

people happy. I could make me happy, too. 

The whole world would have a smiley face. I would 

have a bigger smile. 

Written by: Ari 

 

 

 

If I were a gift, I would be an orange because I 

would make fruits fun. People would like me. I 

would show them my tongue tricks. I could make 

funny noises. 

Written by: Corbin 

 

If I were a gift, I would be a cute puppy for Santa. 

My name would be Cuddles because I will cuddle 

him so much. I love Santa so I will help him with his 

job and I will make sure he is safe. 

Written by: Ty 

 

 

 

 



January 
 

 

2017 
Elementary/Intermediate School Day Schedule  

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

1 2 3 4 5 6 7 

 

 5 1 2 3 
 

8 9 10 11 12 13 14 

 

4 5 1 2 3 
 

15 16 17 18 19 20 21 

 No School 

Professional 
Development Day 4 5 1 

Early Release Day 

End of 2nd semester 

 

22 23 24 25 26 27 28 

 

2 3 4 5 1 
 

29 30 31     

 

2 3    
 

       

 

 
     

 


